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Principal's Report 

Thanks to students, staff and families for another great term 

  

These last few weeks of term have been very positive and culminated in a number of fabulous year 

group events in week 10. Year 7 and 8 had great day out with the weather holding off long enough 

for year 7 to enjoy Tidbinbilla Nature Reserve for the full day. Year 9 Giving Projects were a 

wonderful celebration of the Lanyon High School value of Pride in the Community. It was great to 

see the many ways in which the students gave back to our local and broader community. Their 

projects included awareness raising for local programs, charities and organisations as well as 

practical supports like rubbish clearing, animal caring and donations of food and money. The 

students put in so much effort, both in giving time towards the various organisations over the course 

of the term and then also in preparing their stalls. They did such a great job! Thanks to Ms Paige 

Wells, the Pastoral Care Advisor, and all the PC teachers for supporting the students in their 



preparations. Thanks also to all the family members who came to visit the stalls and see the great 

work on the students.  

 

 

Year 10s have also been having a great time in Sydney. As I’m writing this I know that they have to 

make a few adjustments to the schedule because of the wet and windy weather on Thursday. I know 

they’ve already had a lovely day at Taronga Park Zoo and Luna Park and that the students are 

enjoying themselves.  

 

 



 Year 8 and 9 – Elective choices and course information 

On Tuesday week 2 – 22 October we invite current year 8 and 9 students and their families to a 

Course Information night. This is in anticipation of students choosing their electives for 2025 a little 

later that week. A Course Information booklet will be provided to students via their Pastoral Care 

Google classroom pages. Once we have the student’s elective choices we can then ‘build’ the 

timetable. This booklet have been published on the school website.  

 

https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/Curriculum/senior_course_selection  

Please take some time to have a look at the subjects on offer, as there have been some changes. The 

information night will also provide information about Year 10 Certificate eligibility, graduation points, 

the Pre-Learners Course and a little on work experience (WEX). See the link below for a copy of the 

school’s Year 10 Certificate Policy. 

https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/488357/Year_10_Certificate_Policy.p

df  

  

 Finally, a reminder that the first day of term 4, Monday the 15th October, is a Pupil Free day. 

  

Barbara Monsma 

Principal  

 

Art News 

Year 7's have had a productive term exploring the 7 elements of art through fantastic front covers for 

their visual diaries, urban landscapes using one- or two-point perspective, and creating their own 

anti-hero or villain. They’ve created some awesome work with a wide range of styles and content, 

showcasing their skills and talent. 

https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/Curriculum/senior_course_selection
https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/488357/Year_10_Certificate_Policy.pdf
https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/488357/Year_10_Certificate_Policy.pdf


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

The year 9 and 10s in 2D art have been expanding their understanding of the elements and principles 

of art through a range of different materials and resources in the first exciting term of this class. They 

first created artist trading cards using different materials, styles, and designs. They then undertook a 

major assignment based on an event in time and space, with many different styles and ideas being 

explored. Those who finished moved on to portraits in different art movements of Australians they 

know. Looking forward to the amazing work continuing next term! 



 

 



 

 

Careers Term 3 

It has been another fantastic and busy term in the Careers space at Lanyon High School! We started 

the term with students from years 8 to 10 completing the White Card, Asbestos Awareness and Silica 

Prevention Courses here at school, facilitated by CIT. We had 17 students complete the White card 

training, 15 students complete Asbestos Awareness, and 19 students complete the Silica prevention 

training. It was a very long 2 days of sitting in a classroom and taking in all the information, but all 

the students who participated did an amazing job at engaging and answering questions and passing 

all of the assessment with flying colours! A huge shout out to the staff that helped across the two 

days, although they didn’t gain the qualifications, I’m sure they could confidently complete the quiz 

now! 



We have had another 35 wonderful students go out into the community this term to complete work 

experience with many different career opportunities such as the ACT Legislative Assembly, Primary 

Schools, Day Care Centres, Farms, Electrical, Carpentry, healthcare, Technology and so many more. It 

is great to hear the fantastic feedback from our Host Employers around the Canberra Region about 

how dedicated our students are at getting in and giving it a go whilst on work experience. Well done 

Lanyon High School!  

Heading into term 4, there will be a lot to look forward to with more opportunities for work 

experience. If you would like to do some work experience before the end of the year, please start to 

think about what you might like to do and come and speak to Alex Brown at the beginning of term 4 

so that there is time to arrange the perfect placement. There is also lots of forward planning for 2025 

going to be happening in term 4, and some very exciting opportunities to come. Please keep an eye 

on both your year group Google Classroom, and the Lanyon Careers Google Classroom for any 

updates and expressions of interest for the coming year! 

Happy Holidays! Stay Safe, and we look forward to another fantastic term.  

 

 

Happy Holidays! Stay Safe, and we look forward to another fantastic term.  

 



7 tips to help your child  self-soothe 

 

All kids feel anxious or stressed sometimes, like when they’re getting ready for a big test. But kids 

who learn and think differently may feel stress more often or more intensely. When kids feel stress 

for an extended period of time, they may have what’s called chronic stress. And that can lead to 

anxiety.  

Self-soothing techniques can help them relax and regain their sense of control. Here are some ways 

you can help your child learn to self-soothe.  

1. Lead by example. 

One way kids learn to self-soothe is by watching how the adults around them deal with stress. The 

next time you’re feeling overwhelmed, say something to your child like, “I’ve got so much to do today. 

I need to take a minute to do some stretches. Then   I’ll feel better.” You can also ask your child to join 

you. 

2. Do deep breathing exercises. 

Deep breathing exercises can stop panic in its tracks — and they’re easy to guide kids through. Here’s 

one way to do a breathing exercise. Put your hand on your stomach, breathe in through your nose 

for three seconds, and feel your hand rise. Then breathe   out through your mouth for three seconds 

and feel your hand fall. Repeat four times. 

3. Squeeze a stress ball. 

Stress can cause kids to tense   up physically. Gripping or squeezing something can help release that 

tension.  A stress ball is an ideal tool for that. Using modelling clay or hugging a stuffed animal can 

work too. This physical activity can also help kids shift   their focus away from whatever’s worrying 

them.  

 

4. Get moving. 

https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcdiScHUFw1XYXWFmsII9mn6qesNs0XvXITQJqO3N0KHKMizIz4LYTeW9dKSaF675s8b1_rfzii5kxpS_H8JsNUblskycjxqFUfGpWSAbunMUGrplWgmlddElvwx5JCG9EJZHOpe2hKV8NQVpqLhicCFxlOnNVbg02kVZOrB0DUFChnIZkeha5e_C30D1RJPLMhI7HmMi_lH1FFLUjSJ5DY-v9Y6aMmJo85Zaf45f_40BhjsfGm7pVOhPmayJ-tK5ZpD1_7kRvfsWD1UWEr93AMd-t_hGqc7VBKw68P8-u1TOvUaWNTb60rPl3dh9xoFe-KH_0a5zYUDMpsn0mnLofr6VdjjvuRkQ7fmOuinkLAqilwwAdt7GCScg61DTRCKNhRgP1Kfi3Zf5mBNKAwSFMTn_qLLdFQNVHXgX8CatmPGGg%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOce1O3HGlZkQ51u0ykeSa7yVql-FJ6J8k1A-kZReATw0yWP6ZZFzylmwRzrw5PV31E7K55DinQE9XwPV7YVJAlB5gdUPJW-EyTFtP3hvxJ66x76-qzLqiUmR4oijJRmWB205lX7nSUaj9OAUKdYS0VWEew0vP51gOZSptxIpQD1-P5gmv3k13Ct3MDkXyk46sgndOpQXIr4F7R8F-dNxLJgEdDGGu8xM-mELaCCbdg7wPMzYXTqq3KnKcOIa0wOpPZsYrWJvMQDuJHQYEWy1Pq-thv3TYOkCMOfSqp2svGiVXyG0-3Q9eRpl2fpTd1KFrX0C99S3gihIz9bWwkdwgo_bujqorCVqg_6FO5Q5_XiqzUpu_aa5L15PkkS721FcnNP35NsLPlOu4dvoPy9WzN1BJEhb2VCB6WzflQfwbfNJ0w%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOce1O3HGlZkQ51u0ykeSa7yVql-FJ6J8k1A-kZReATw0yWP6ZZFzylmwRzrw5PV31E7K55DinQE9XwPV7YVJAlB5gdUPJW-EyTFtP3hvxJ66x76-qzLqiUmR4oijJRmWB205lX7nSUaj9OAUKdYS0VWEew0vP51gOZSptxIpQD1-P5gmv3k13Ct3MDkXyk46sgndOpQXIr4F7R8F-dNxLJgEdDGGu8xM-mELaCCbdg7wPMzYXTqq3KnKcOIa0wOpPZsYrWJvMQDuJHQYEWy1Pq-thv3TYOkCMOfSqp2svGiVXyG0-3Q9eRpl2fpTd1KFrX0C99S3gihIz9bWwkdwgo_bujqorCVqg_6FO5Q5_XiqzUpu_aa5L15PkkS721FcnNP35NsLPlOu4dvoPy9WzN1BJEhb2VCB6WzflQfwbfNJ0w%3D%3D


Exercise is a great way to channel nervous energy. Plus, it releases feel-good endorphins that boost 

your mood. You can encourage your child to hop up and down 10 times, do some jumping jacks, run 

a few laps, or whatever works where you happen to be at the time. 

5. Picture a favourite place.  

This technique can be a real escape from stress. Tell your child to close their eyes and picture a 

favourite place, like the beach. Think about how it looks, sounds, smells, and feels. Have your child 

focus on the details — like the sound of waves crashing, the feeling of wet sand, and the scent of 

salty ocean air.  

 

6. Listen to music.  

If your child has an IEP, a 504 plan, or informal classroom supports, explain how these work. Let them 

know if they’re allowed to have more time on assignments or use a quiet room. If your child has a 

go-to person like a counsellor, try to have them meet that person ahead of time. 

7. Try mindfulness and mantras. 

Mindfulness helps kids focus on the present and not let thoughts, emotions, or trouble with self-

control get in the way. One way it can help them self-soothe is by replacing negative thoughts with 

positive ones. Have your child come up with empowering phrases or mantras to repeat to crowd out 

negative thoughts. “I can do it” or “I am strong” are good choices.  

Get more tips to help grade-schoolers cope with stress. Learn why some kids have trouble managing 

emotions. And check out some meditation apps for kids.   

https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcd0Ae0ULxWN64kBik_kIPDOK7NjgkdVfW6a6cF6xSpamIHyjBsIj150HQA_pok5Kt68A6bXhb8JLd-oUGoZqORm-pylwbkBcgswlYebQowEWBUD-AG185tBEUq-o-Raj_EWXkCghjvuQi5PXNj0Fcjn_4Kv78-S9FgPDIPlCb33liwvc2qTgvTyopVF7SXe_WhTCmEvc8LLMDxtaMG2F5zKr7bdp4ZIKXh1yaH1vxx6HxfpLWiCcnUhlwZSu-19w3X4r8UXqKl2Ce0dm5mANWRnEjowc0TMdvYb9pYgceSujjIEaICiKHKKEcAnuRgpA2Gfd9XG0z9cAHpeMH-c9Bb6kejOC4l4tboFUn4ONxCcW-yib_VHkUGhxFOod9SU4GClCvBnYWe7JLc22zbto32v
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcfLhuhBE6xaiSEeIoLQ9Zh0ji7YG78iof6VYaumeFgRwe1gdzSHNzZvBJT_ZNBxmawBxTMNY9o7f0A2SMIdJF_Lj8JsZmvcdVarbTIlDwcrDZAP6zeKOaBMWZdgPxU-B9dcXH4ThJUXx1eK8shmfikYJv7tHmymDRqpeYWR_lekCW1g08W0Z1Xj0tmBHIsq_K0zyQ3yaggtdpuB0S-TX92y_4W-kWwXHC74-l7tCoLelOUIYRMvZigz4gWAMIydsXLsy06UuZGwWvymGOwu4-bANpbjePUV8KEekxR6mgHkL5TbhoazRiu1lZnqiEieg7WtDctE0nA9ZsGDG30t74cP5UK0BqrZQlBnQ7GBwAy2Ai7qkg562SSocdHy4jLqOn25IhgJb9zkqQLtusjLUNMLQkuD59f_WVjIbIN_DlD4LA%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOce6lqKZADHxE0WnryFCmnBJuMqPjSuMkCimSMiqjo1eeXVsZvSgqQ_bSIRSsoJM2eOkoKSX_mzP5jje-XEENyIQSPJ5XXOIZq4QUKFT7X4OtzMp-NTzRBKMzcMxmfPFW8vJNtlHP7pyqLXG9q3xbY9zXF_RREwR-1Gc6sI2xOc8L--vu8EjAh35ZQ--kxgW2P4sp_IRimnaE9W6IkYIJoxVJ-i_xW2Hl9ots9DHNrqLW8m1LnXSgIPyjU2q6VMpeUc_oZdo5e4Or7E11cfHoca-bzUi_oqQKkCHmg9NE1YyKMy_84Rm2CNcAQdpmKVXTOEG7cdRqKDXZF7rTxuHfxvZwwRf09BG-v3WmpPSYw4eWOPTSsF19heqH6lF-AqOwbuoQBuHb7aauuWS16JmWwtySOw4fR-rK2RVGmSs-ipADg%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcelOLdHB1ZYI83rKHM0k_NrvegGxLnit0pYBHGB1SGdHg5ubtie21dIKZ4doVzINuh5dcpTusdrBJBBK1yBSoSCFqXHzedB0OpUvCoX9JGIhtGyn-abELEnn8iBC0vNB6g9Tdt3ZVPGZXlP9CcOruvM90WcRMYtB3Nzro1ezmEGT5mF84qEODIhZJzqRDmRNgFJ5reeNOSlqnCe4HgMt06ejaLYcphFGljNyyIkvYKVtTdp-HgqZvRtDqVMhjV0TNhl3YE_q0vI3rbmszUq4rpiVIfKX7AgaQSeRQowhuINI1JNFAjeUIcsoNkDffBHM3qcQ-6XkwrdUUGxSX33wG-EZ3Sc8TdRrf_ZJ3Lc1Nso-DDT5vabmlS7vddKykSWkXoaL8FJE9R3cjSTImjvbRLphFbAxRiov5P91HADVibyOg%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcelOLdHB1ZYI83rKHM0k_NrvegGxLnit0pYBHGB1SGdHg5ubtie21dIKZ4doVzINuh5dcpTusdrBJBBK1yBSoSCFqXHzedB0OpUvCoX9JGIhtGyn-abELEnn8iBC0vNB6g9Tdt3ZVPGZXlP9CcOruvM90WcRMYtB3Nzro1ezmEGT5mF84qEODIhZJzqRDmRNgFJ5reeNOSlqnCe4HgMt06ejaLYcphFGljNyyIkvYKVtTdp-HgqZvRtDqVMhjV0TNhl3YE_q0vI3rbmszUq4rpiVIfKX7AgaQSeRQowhuINI1JNFAjeUIcsoNkDffBHM3qcQ-6XkwrdUUGxSX33wG-EZ3Sc8TdRrf_ZJ3Lc1Nso-DDT5vabmlS7vddKykSWkXoaL8FJE9R3cjSTImjvbRLphFbAxRiov5P91HADVibyOg%3D%3D
https://links.understood.org/u/click?_t=076db9ad778f43c793109bc75b1a0df6&_m=eeef3d89382e4b81a92eadba5074d562&_e=EoimL45A2mp2C_u3w9kwMpQBKU1GU30w_dC2KGBOOcdWYrtgX-5MrCdJ9jq1n9b3NQdmDyYYpU5JJ59a1DOwal7InnyKtsn40Pw534QZAXwXQRR7voRjhPSs9C8BJropzRw5eKCGe7dKe7rtSnzbQZffkUr2Z8A2nHukhabujy--JrDd-pNfwltFDaBDWJ9rkKaFbdDa-LH82CyihScDUClj1O_Ij2N9UPgXs6NsV7G5jb1c5yACGzBbpBF3ESc-l2AdgLvaW77uJrSWjSg4Kg-u3R_v2OO1Hn2yvXjYoKtplzlS-ZTE1ojYWuC5wS7V8xEV1uIvdE_4K7MyODQuopcQMAqEoxDixqlFYxpVdbNzaQAe8ye6KOQN83FreLSinoD7ku3awTE5wNWHhH7tOymxfaWaokmstksprIx7XTRGpMbAPfpvWJK-d9h-t119


 

Ten top tips for students with disability thinking about work 

  

A free webinar 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm Wednesday, 25 September 2024 

 

Transitioning from school to work is a significant life milestone for students with disability and their 

families. 

  

To help you get started on this journey, we are offering a 60-minute online webinar tailored 

specifically for families of students     with disability. This session will provide practical, easy-to-

understand information to guide you in supporting your child’s transition from school to work. We’ll 

cover key topics such as understanding customised employment, building a visual resume, exploring 

new opportunities, and ensuring long-term job success. 

 

Home Drop-In Day 

  

9:30 am - 4:30 pm Tuesday, 8 October 2024 

 



An opportunity to chat 1:1 about your next steps in planning, finding or maintaining a home of your 

own for a person with disabilities. 

  

We will be a sounding board to test ideas and share what we know about any aspect of home, 

including 

• A Vision for home 

• Creating a home that is unique to the person 

• How to support the person to make decisions 

• The support needed and how it might best be provided 

• Housemates 

• Connecting with neighbours 

• Circles of support 

 

Inclusive Education Drop-In Day 

  

9:30 am - 4:30 pm Thursday, 17 October 2024 

 

Pull up a chair at our virtual kitchen table (on Zoom), and you will be able to speak with one of our 

hosts in a private virtual     break-out space.  

  

We will be here for you to test ideas as we can be a great sounding board. We will help the best we 

can with any aspect of     inclusive education, including 

• A vision for a genuine inclusive education 



• The support needed and how it might best be provided 

• The power of peers 

• Connecting with other families 

• The importance of Universal Design for Learning 

• Collaborating positively with schools and educators 

• Individual Education Plans 

 

Job Supporter Induction Package 

  

New to the Members Hub 

This self-directed, online training package is designed for families of people with disability and Job 

Supporters who are committed     to understanding and implementing Customised Employment with 

integrity. Whether you are a professional job supporter, a family member, or someone helping a 

loved one with a disability find and maintain meaningful work, this course will equip you with the 

knowledge and skills needed to make Customised Employment work. 



 

Towards a better life 

  

A two-day workshop in Canberra Thursday-Friday, 14-15 November 2024 

 

Certain groups in society, including people with disability, the elderly, and Indigenous people, are at 

risk of experiencing marginalisation and stigma. This often leads to discrimination and negative 

impacts on their lives. 

Social Role Valorisation theory (SRV) offers a way to counteract this marginalisation and help people 

access the good things in life. 

You’re invited to register for a two-day foundational SRV workshop, Towards a Better Life, to be held 

in Canberra in November       2024. Join us to learn about Social Role Valorisation and its practical 

applications from Senior SRV Trainer John Armstrong and       SRV Practitioner and co-teachers Lindie 

Brengman and Amie Storer. 

My Home, My Way 

A one-day workshop Canberra: Wednesday, 30 October 2024 Adelaide: Wednesday, 6 November 

2024 

Very often, the living arrangements of people with intellectual disability, Autism, and other 

impairments are designed by       others. Individuals are left with little control over the decisions that 

most people take for granted. Some families wonder if it’s even possible for their family members to 

live in their own homes. 

In this practical and interactive workshop, we will explore individualised and innovative ways that 

people with disability have used to create their own homes while getting the support they need. 

Workshops available in Canberra and Adelaide. 



 

Term 3 Student Voice Forum 

On Thursday 29th August students from Lanyon High School, came together again, with students 

from across the ACT to look at what inclusive education looks like in Canberra. 

Activities and discussion for the second forum focused on what learning look likes at individual 

schools and how might we improve participation and achievement for all? 

The student group was fortunate enough to hear from two guest speakers experienced in the field of 

Inclusive Education. Loren Swancutt is a teacher and school leader who helps schools include all 

students in learning, no matter their needs. She successfully improved how her high school supports 

every student and has advised other schools on how to do the same. Loren is respected for making 

ideas from research easy to use in real classrooms. Rachel Coathup is a former primary school 

teacher who now helps teachers use technology to improve learning for all students. She trains and 

supports schools, colleges, and universities in using educational technology. 

Lanyon High students were a valued support to the overall running of the day. Oscar Ryan (with the 

support of Sophie Brennan) delivered the opening welcome speech for day. Logan George 

demonstrated how assistive technology can be used to support communication when he used a pre-

recording of his speech to introduce Rachel to the student participants. 

Thanks to the fabulous Chris Stubbs for supporting students, guiding them through the activities and 

drawing out their insightful responses.  

Students are looking forward to the next forum in term 4! 

Stephanie Nott (Inclusion Coach, Lanyon High School) 



 

1 - Oscar and Sophie, with Director Inclusive Education ACT Education Directorate, Jake Naylor welcoming students to the 
day   

 

2 - Logan (with Chris Stubbs) delivering his welcome and introduction of Rachel Coathup  

 

Parent Portal is now available as a mobile app! 

You can now access Parent Portal with the Sentral for Parents app. Download Sentral for Parents for 

free through the App Store or Google Play Store.  

  

If you’ve already registered, you can download the Sentral for Parents app to receive notifications 

when new information is available.  

https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile


If you haven’t registered for Parent Portal yet, use this Parent Portal access link to log into or create 

your ACT Digital Account. To access Parent Portal, you will need your access key, you should have 

received this by email when we launched.  

If you can’t find the email with the access key, please contact the front office team for help. 

Some reminders about what you can do with Parent Portal: 

·         notify us if your child is sick or explain an absence 

·         book parent-teacher interviews 

·         receive academic reports 

·         receive our school newsletter 

·         receive messages from your child’s teachers  

·         access the school calendar and your child’s student timetable.  

 

Leavers form 

A reminder for all parents and carers if your student is no longer attending Lanyon High, you must fill 

out a leavers form. 

https://sas.ed.act.edu.au/auth/portal


 

Updating of details  

Just a reminder for all parents and carers that if you have changed any details for example, email 

address, residential address or phone number. Please let us know via email 

lanyonHSinfo@ed.act.edu.au so we can ensure all details are correct and up to date.  

Support services 

 

Parents or carers who are struggling with any element of parenting can reach out to Parentline ACT. 

This is a free telephone counselling service who can offer support and advice for on any pareting 

concerns.  

Contact them on the number below or at this website.  

http://parentlineact.org.au/ 

mailto:lanyonHSinfo@ed.act.edu.au
http://parentlineact.org.au/


Contact Us 

Lanyon High 

20 Heidelberg Street 

Conder, A.C.T, 2906 

Phone: 6142 1800 

Absences: 6142 1800 or lanyonHSstudentabsences@ed.act.edu.au 

Email: lanyonHSinfo@ed.act.edu.au 

 

Visit us on the web at Home - Lanyon High School (lanyonhs.act.edu.au)  

Find us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/LanyonHS.OfficialPage. 

Find us on Instagram https://www.instagram.com/lanyonhighschool/. 

tel:0261421800
tel:0261421800
mailto:lanyonHSstudentabsences@ed.act.edu.au?subject=Absences
mailto:lanyonHSinfo@ed.act.edu.au
https://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LanyonHS.OfficialPage
https://www.instagram.com/lanyonhighschool
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